MINUTES OF FACULTY MEETING

APRIL 19, 1971

Pregent: Barnsrd (Moderator), Webbh (Recorder), Barry, Donchue, Cadwallader,
Teske, Fumphrey, White, Rickstaedt, Aldridge, Jones, Alexander,
Youtz, Wiedcmenn, Humphreye, Crowe, Hitchens, Young, Sluss, Martip,
Brian, , :

1. Barvy reported on progress of IINE Academic Officers' meeting, stating that
that this committee ic working towsrd new policiez on minority studies,
sabbaticals, tenure, foreign students, transfer problewms, lomng-range planning
in & mamner amicable to TESC. State-wide average of studeat contact hours
for faculty at 4 year collspes is approximztely 13 hres. per week. Communicsz—
tlon of euvoliment close-cut points betwesn the colleges iz working well.

A study commitiee at Western Washingion State recently recommended the re-
constituticon of the faculiy from 24 down o 10 separate departwments mors2 on
Interdigciplinary limes. Rarey indicaced the desive to have an IIRE meeting
here and asscciate ourselves more clozely with the other imstitutions, and
that we should be conscicus of their efforts and credit them for their work
in curricular vefarm.

2. Program Evalustion. The DIF i now modifying their foxmer weporit to the
faculty; oniy minor changes are being made. Evaluation and tenure ¥eporis
will be amalgamated into a two-part document. The question was raised
whether faculty grievance arbitration procedures should be extended to all
the employees, all mewbers of the community. Recoumendation thet employee
eede of cenduct should be uniform, community-wide, out of CUC was discussed.
An AAUP represemiative will comsulii with faculty on these issuss here scom.
fadwallader emphasized that eltheough teuwre was not available nere, the fact
that the President agreed to accept in-house arbitration of cases Involving
academic freedom of speech ie as great or greater a proteciion from ocuigide
pressures then tenure and conplimented the President on his imaginative and
sympothetic responze to this point. 4 reaponge o these issues from the
Trustees iz expected soon. '

3. Faculty Handbook. Revisions of the Summer, 1970 handbook were cffered in
writing by Aldridge, White and Alexander: a broad range of revisions was
déiscussed, focusing on enabling the language of the handbook to refiect
the reality of the institution and its vhilosephy. The peint wage made
that broad liaits of poliey and philosophy had already been set, within
which the faculiy had liberty teo operate. This point was countered by
the suggestion rhat institutional policy and philosophy iovolves the
participation of all its mewbers in the process of change. Sewvaral
faculty and desms spoke of the need for greater clarity in communicstion
of policy matiers and decision-naking processes among all involved.
Aldridge will soon cireulate a further memo on tha issue of faculty
recruitment policy specificallyv.

White requestaed further revision of the faculty handbook to specify more
£ully and elearly the eriteris for evalvating teaching and mechsnisms “or
revarding goed teaching. Cadwallader stated this weuld be aceomplished by
the new drafits of the reports from the DTFs on Evaluation sad Tenure., Waite
questioned whether acadenile field desigrnations for the Deams was sppropriste
to the ingtitution; Barry responded that Deans of academic divisione uever
really existed here. The meeting was called beesuse of time in the widst

of a» discussion of these, and related, issues.
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